









        12 August 2014

Dear Dr. Clarke,
Thank you for your consideration of my article, “The Performance of Madness in Nuruddin Farah’s Close Sesame.” I found the readers’ reports to be quite helpful and appreciate the care with which they read my article. I’ve undertaken the revision of the piece and now resubmit it for your consideration. Below, I will outline some of the steps I have taken to address the readers’ questions and concerns. If you require more explanation on any point from me, don’t hesitate to ask. 

In response to both readers’ suggestions about improving the organization of the article and the signposting of the argument I have done several things: 1) I have broken the article into sections, with titles for each subsection; 2) I have written a new paragraph as part of the introduction that maps out the trajectory of the article and provides a rationale for that trajectory; 3) I have reorganized the article slightly so that there is only a brief discussion up front about Farah’s novel with most of the discussion of the novel deferred until after the theoretical and historical material. I feel that the cumulative effect of these revisions better connects the historical and theoretical material with my discussion of Farah’s text. 

In addition to those changes, I have consulted the additional sources (Wright and Masterson on Farah, and Ngugi and Okot) suggested by the readers. Reader #1 suggested some engagement with Ngugi on the question of Kenya and authoritarianism and Reader #2 asked for more discussion of performance. I have drawn on Ngugi in a couple of places in order to try to satisfy these concerns from both readers. Reader #1 also wanted to see more connection to other parts of Farah’s trilogy, so I have made a few connections to the other novels where appropriate. I haven’t crafted an extensive argument about the entire trilogy because my focus here is really on Close Sesame, but I recognize that the reader was right to suggest looking at how the issues raised in my paper might figure in the earlier novels in the trilogy. 
Finally, I’ve carefully checked the citations, remedied the errors noted by the readers, and tried to eliminate any of the infelicities in the prose that might have been in the earlier draft. I’ve followed ARIEL’s submission request to remove all personally identifying information from the document. Thank you again for your consideration. 

Sincerely,

